
Written By: MWO Victoria Banks  

Staff Cadet at Blackdown, 1944 RCACC 

  

Having 

support 

from com-

munities is 

one of the 

most im-

portant 

things and is fundamental in the cadet pro-

gram. The Blackdown Cadet Training Cen-

tre, located within Canadian Forces Base 

Borden is supported by the Army, Air and 

Navy Cadet Leagues ï our civilian partners. 

The cadets here are also supported by the 

Royal Canadian Legions nearby. On Satur-

day, July 26, 2014, the Blackdown Cadet 

Training Centre welcomed the Leagues and 

the Legion to thank them for their contribu-

tions to the cadet program. 

The cadets from Alpha Company, the Drill 

and Ceremonial Instructor course, mounted 

a quarter guard for each of the representa-

tives, before moving to the parade square to 

participate in the weekly Battalion parade. 

They were taken on a tour of the training 

centre and treated to lunch in the Black-

down Officersô Mess. 

The partnership that exists between the 

Leagues and the Canadian Armed Forces is 

a very important and special one. Together, 

they demonstrate the excellent skills in com-

munication and teamwork; which are valu-

able skills cadets learn and practice every 

day at the training centre. 

The cadet program succeeds through strong 

community support and involvement. 

Through the support of DND, CAF and the 

Cadet Leagues of Canada, we are able to 

succeed and grow the Cadet Program par-

ticipation levels so that more young Canadi-

ans can benefit from the enriching experi-

ence this program has to offer. 

Thank you on behalf of all of the cadets at 

the Blackdown Cadet Training Centre for all 

of the hard work and dedication from the 

Leagues and our community partners who 

continue to help the cadets become active 

and responsible citizens of Canada. 

I N S I D E  T H I S  

I S S U E :  

Sir Arthur Currie 

Statue Unveiling 

2 

2525 RCACC  Celebrates 

their 60th Anniversary 

3 

A Cadet Experience at 

Basic Parachutist Course 

4 

Operation we will  

Remember 

5 

Capt. Tim McKee  

Receives an Award 

8 

A Cadet Experience in 

Fullbore Phase 1 

9 

A Cadet Earns his 

Wings 

10 

First Blackdown Camp 

Experience 

11 

Cadet Photos  

Blackdown 

14 

Cadet Photos  

Remembrance Day 

15 

Christmas Greetings 

and Roll Call Prize! 

17 

 

THE ARMY 

CADET 

LEAGUE OF 

CANADA ( O N )  

S P E C I A L  P O I N T S  

O F  I N T E R E S T :  

Remembrance Day 

Cadets at Blackdown 

Corps Activities 

Donations 

New Address,   

Contact us! 

 

We Wouldnôt be Here Without You 

S I T R E P 
December 2014 

Above: The three Provincial League Presidents along 

with the VP of RCL Provincial Command, Brian Weaver 

at the League Sponsor Day, July 26, 2014 
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ñWW1 re-enactors 

and 1st Hussars 

Cavalry Troop 

marched through 

the downtown.  This 

group represented 

the men and women 

who served in WW1, 

in which Currie 

served as 1st 

Canadian 

commander of the 

Canadian Corps.ò 

General Sir Arthur Currie  

Statue Unveiling 

S  I  T  R  E  P  

Submitted by: Marilyn Walkom  
National PR Committee Representative 

 

It was a beautiful and hot sunny day on August 4, 2014, when 

the town of Strathroy was buzzing.  League members, the me-

dia and interested persons attended the unveiling of the Gen-

eral Sir Arthur Currie statue.   

The General Sir Arthur Currie Memorial Project was formed 

to honour this great Canadian and thereby raise funds for a 

statue of Strathroy, Ontarioôs native son Arthur Currie. It is to 

be a reminder of how a simple farm lad from Strathroy, 1 of 7 

children, became Commander of Canadaôs WW1 forces. The 

statue now stands in the 

location of the old 

Strathroy Armoury and 

current location of the Mu-

seum & Library building in Strathroy-Caradoc. 

Members of the 4th Royal Canadian Regiment as-

sumed reverse arms at the Cenotaph. WW1 re-

enactors and 1st Hussars Cavalry Troop marched 

through the downtown. This group represented the 

men and women who served in WW1, in which Currie served as 1st Canadian com-

mander of the Canadian Corps.  Next were almost 100 Royal Canadian Army Cadets 

making up 4 platoons from Blackdown Training Camp at Camp Borden.  Each platoon 

represented one of the divisions that fought at Vimy Ridge in WW1 and were led by the 

Royal Canadian Army Cadet Camp Borden Band. There were a number of dignitaries 

which included: The Honourable David C. Onley, Lieutenant Governor of Ontario, Don 

McCumber, Army Cadet League of Ontario (Project Patron), 

Mayor, Municipality of Strathroy-Carodoc, Deputy Mayor, 

Township of Adelaide-Metcalfe, MP, MPP, Presidents from 

the Royal Canadian Legion, the statuesô sculptor, grandson, 

great-grandson, great-great-granddaughter and descendents of 

Sir Arthur Currie. There was an inspection of the front rank of 

cadets by His Honour and remarks by dignitaries. After the 

unveiling, the sculptor spoke of her inspiration for the statue. 

Following the closing remarks by the Master of Ceremonies 

and author on General Sir Arthur Currie was the adjournment 

and official dismissal of the cadets. Many pictures were taken 

posing with the statue and all were invited into the cool mu-

seum to enjoy refreshments and the exhibit of the ñLife & 

Legacy of General Sir Arthur Currieò. 



2525 RCACC Pickering Honours their 60th Anniversary 
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Submitted By: Capt. Geoffrey Hickey 

Commanding Officer, 2525 RCACC 

 

This year marked the 60th anniversary of the 2525 

Ontario Regiment Cadet Corps. As a way of celebrat-

ing the corps anniversary, the 2525 Ontario Regiment 

Cadet Corps staff and cadets hosted a garrison parade 

at the Don Beer Arena in Pickering on June 1, 2014 

and a celebratory dinner at Pickering Recreation 

Complex on June 7, 2014.  

Also, in honour 

of the anniver-

sary the staff of 

the 2525 On-

tario Regiment 

Cadet Corps 

arranged for a 

trip to Washing-

ton, DC for the 

entire corps, 

which the cadets 

tremendously 

enjoyed. During the excursion to Washington, the 

cadets and staff visited various tourist locations in-

cluding a tour of the White House, Arlington Ceme-

tery, and Lincoln Monument to name a few. 

  

As a special recognition to the corps for longevity 

within the community, Freedom of the City in 

Pickering was granted to the 2525 Ontario Regi-

ment Cadet Corps during a ceremony that oc-

curred at the Pickering City Hall on September 

22, 2014.  

Over the years, the 2525 Ontario Regiment Cadet 

Corps located within Durham Region in Ontario, 

has offered youth the opportunity to be part of the 

Canadian cadet program. Over the years, a num-

ber of cadets from the 2525 Ontario Regiment 

Cadet Corps have had an opportunity to travel on 

cadet exchange programs to Rocky Mountain, 

Northern Extreme Exchange and many prestig-

ious camp courses positions. 

 

 Above: 2525 RCACC Pickering at their Celebratory Dinner at the 

Pickering Recreation Complex, June 7, 2014 
 

Below:  2525 was granted Freedom of the City in Pickering on  

September 22, 2014 

 

The Corps celebrated their 60th anniversary 

with a trip to Washington, DC  
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A Cadet Experience at the  

Basic Parachutist Course 

Written by: MWO Billy Campbell  

Cadet, 105 RCACC 

 

This summer I, (MWO Billy Campbell) from 105 Streetsville Army Cadet Corps, was 

one of the 50 Cadets from across Canada that was chosen to participate in the Canadian 

Forces Basic Parachutist Course.  It was the most challenging feat that I had ever at-

tempted and accomplished.  To succeed and 

achieve this goal of completing the course, I had 

to be both physically and mentally strong.   I 

was very lucky to have officers from my corps 

supporting and encouraging me from the start. 

My Drill Sergeant Major, Ahmed Khan, would 

train with me, as well as another cadet from the 

2736 corps in Toronto, Kenneth Jondonero (he 

passed the course alongside myself). Training 

with others helped motivate me to continue on 

and complete this goal. To get onto the course, I 

first had to do a testing in January. This com-

prised of 3 basic exercises: a mile run, chin-ups, 

and sit-ups. Then, there was a pre parachutist 

course that was done in Trenton. This was done  

in preparation of the basic parachutist course 

and it was a way for the officers to see if we 

were ready for the course.  When Major Van 

Ooyen announced that I had made it on the 

course, I was both anxious and excited.  After 

that, working out physically to get ready for the summer was my 1st priority.  The four 

week course was comprised of 1 week of pre course, 2 weeks of ground training at the 

Canadian Advanced Army Warfare Centre (CAAWC), and 1 week of J-stage (jumping). 

There were 5 parachute descents in total.  My parents, Major and Mr. Van Ooyen came 

to the graduation to show their support and I was proud to earn my wings.  I would en-

courage cadets to try out for this course as it is an amazing chance to be given this op-

portunity.  Thank you to all the officers in Trenton who train me. A special shout out to 

my Airborne Brothers: Jermaine Jeffrey, Wyatt Sutton, Alex Le Baud Roy, Kenneth 

Jondonero, Emilio Lackenbauer, and Matthew Henriques. I couldn't have done it with-

out them. 

S  I  T  R  E  P  

ñTo get onto the 

course, I first had to 

do a testing in 

January.  This 

comprised of 3 basic 

exercises: a mile 

run, chin-ups and  

sit-ups.ò 


